
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON 

RESOLUTION 2023 – 1.12 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF 

PENNINGTON DESIGNATING DEPOSITORY BANKS, OFFICIAL 

NEWSPAPERS AND OFFICIAL SIGNATORIES FOR THE BOROUGH FOR 

THE YEAR 2023 

 
BE IT RESOLVED: 

That The Bank of Princeton, Wells Fargo, PNC Bank, Bank of America, Northfield Bank, 

Investors Bank and Santander Bank, be declared official depositories of the Borough of 

Pennington for 2023 provided any such bank receiving Borough funds first submit a sworn 

statement that it has not made political contributions in violation of Chapter 15, Article 1 of the 

Code of the Borough of Pennington regarding pay-to-play;. 

 

BE IT RESOLVED: 

That the Hopewell Valley News be designated as the official weekly publication for the Borough 

of Pennington for 2022, and as is required by law. 

 

BE IT RESOLVED: 

That the Hopewell Valley News and Trenton Times be designated for notification purposes when 

required under the Open Public Meetings Act for the Borough of Pennington. 

 

BE IT RESOLVED: 

That Mayor James Davy and the Borough Clerk (and in the absence of the Mayor, the Council 

President) be and hereby are designated as the authorized representatives of the Borough of 

Pennington to sign for and on behalf of the Borough all applications to the Federal and State 

governments, as well as in any other matters.   

 

BE IT RESOLVED: 

 That the following individuals are designated as official signatories for the Borough of 

Pennington: 

 

1 Mayor – James Davy 

2 Finance Officer - Sandra Webb 

3 Borough Administrator –  

4 Council President – 

 

Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B 

Angarone          

Chandler     Marciante     

Gnatt      Stern      

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on January 4, 2023 

 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk  


